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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 643-A


Committee:
Finance


	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to authorizing the Taxi and Limousine Commission to collect the commercial motor vehicle tax on medallion taxicabs and on certain other motor vehicles for the transportation of passengers.
	Sponsors: Council Members Recchia Jr. and Koo (by request of the Mayor) 


	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would amend Chapter eight of title eleven of the administrative code of the city of New York, by adding a new section 11-809.2, to provide that the Taxi and Limousine Commission (“the Commission”) will, on behalf of the Department of Finance, collect the commercial motor vehicle (CMV) tax imposed by chapter 8 of title 11 of the Administrative Code  for  medallion taxicabs and for-hire vehicles licensed by the Commission to operate in New York City to the extent such tax is not already collected by the Commissioner of Motor Vehicles. 
In addition, the bill would require payment of the CMV tax as a condition precedent to the Commission’s issuance of licenses to medallion taxicabs and for-hire vehicles licensed by the Commission and would amend subdivision e of section 19-504 of the administrative code of the city of New York to provide that the right to renew a vehicle license issued by the Commission or the Police Department will be based on compliance with the new section 11-809.2. 

	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect immediately after its enactment into law. 


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2013


	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues 

$300,000
$600,000

$600,000
Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$300,000
$600,000
$600,000


	Impact on Revenues:  Currently the City is having difficulties in collecting the CMV tax from liveries that are based outside the State. Because this legislation would condition a livery’s registration with the TLC on paying the CMV tax, it is anticipated that the enactment of this legislation would generate additional revenue of approximately $300,000 in Fiscal 2012 and $600,000 in Fiscal 2013 and the outyears. The Fiscal 2012 additional revenue projection is based on a half-year revenue yield. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be minimal to no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:   City Council Finance Division  
                                                 Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs


	Estimate Prepared By:     Nathan Toth, Deputy Director

                                                Chima Obichere, Unit Head


	History:

This legislation was introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on Finance on July 28, 2011.  Proposed Intro. 643 has been amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 643-A, will be considered by the Committee on Finance on December 8, 2011.
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